
 
 

 
 

NOTICE to MARINERS 
 

NO: 1/2025 
 

LERWICK HARBOUR – HOLMSGARTH JETTY REPAIRS 
 

 

Mariners are advised that marine plant will be undertaking maintenance and 
repairs to the fendering at the end of Holmsgarth Jetty for several days 
commencing 27th January, as weather permits. 
 
Work site co-ordinates: 60°09.80'N, 1°09.29'W 
 
Marine plant will primarily be a 42m x 13m barge and will be supported by smaller 
craft, all vessels will be unmanned at night. 
 
All vessels involved will display lights and shapes in accordance with The Merchant 
Shipping (Distress Signals and Prevention of Collisions) Regulations 1996. 
 
Mariners are advised to take care and pass the area at slow speed for the duration 
of the activities, to minimise vessel wash in consideration of personnel working on 
or near the water line. 
 
Mariners are requested to maintain a listening watch on VHF Marine Channel 12 
and communicate with Lerwick Port Control prior to passing the area. 
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Captain Alexander M. Simpson 
Harbourmaster 


